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ITEM 8

SUBJECT

STATUS REPORT FROM THE NORTH COAST REGIONAL WATER QUALITY CONTROL BOARD ON SCHEDULE FOR SETTING TMDLS FOR FIVE IMPAIRED WATERCOURSES AND OTHER REGIONAL BOARD ACTIONS TO ADDRESS ISSUES RAISED BY HUMBOLDT WATERSHED COUNCIL  (INFORMATION ITEM)

LOCATION

Humboldt County
DISCUSSION

On January 23, 2002, the State Water Resources Control Board (State Board) entered Order WQO 2002-0004 in response to a petition from the Humboldt Watershed Council, Jesse Noel, and Ken Miller (Petitioners).  The petition asked the State Board to review the lack of action by the North Coast Regional Water Quality Control Board (Regional Board) on Petitioners’ previous request that the Regional Board take action against the Pacific Lumber Company (Pacific Lumber) for alleged improper logging practices in the Freshwater Creek and Elk River drainages.  The petition also asked that:  (1) the State Board direct the Regional Board to require Pacific Lumber to submit reports of waste discharge for all logging operations in the watersheds of the Elk River, Freshwater Creek, and three tributaries of the Eel River; and (2) the State Board or the Regional Board issue waste discharge requirements corresponding to each of the waste discharge reports.

Order WQO 2002-0004 concluded that the petition raised significant issues that can best be considered and addressed at the Regional Board level.  The order remanded the matters raised by the Petitioners to the Regional Board for appropriate action and directed the Regional Board to make periodic progress reports to the State Board regarding:  (1) any revisions to the schedule for establishing TMDLs for the five streams; and (2) the status of any other Regional Board actions or proceedings to address excess sedimentation and other water quality problems raised in the petition.  Order WQO 2002-0004 directed that the Regional Board’s first progress report be presented within 90 days of January 23, 2002, and that subsequent reports are to be made at six‑month intervals.  This is the second progress report.

POLICY ISSUE:  None.  Information item only.

FISCAL IMPACT:  N/A
RWQCB IMPACT :  The North Coast Regional Water Quality Control Board status report is required by Order WQO 2002-0004.

STAFF RECOMMENDATION:  N/A
